
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 
Special Meeting – November 9, 2015 

 
 
Meeting Location: Lincoln Park Hospitality Suite 
 
Roll Call 
Board Members Present: Bruce Hill 
 Greg Mikolai 
 Lena Elliott 
 Barbara Traylor Smith 
 Scott McInnis 
 Walt Bergman 
 Paul Cain 
 Tom Spicer 
 Phyllis Norris 
 JoCarole Haxel 
 
Board Members Absent:   
 
Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 
 Allison Little, Administrative Specialist 
 
City Staff Present: Jay Valentine, Internal Services Manager 
 
 
Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:02 p.m.   
 
Item 2: Financial Report 
Jay Valentine reviewed the current budget (see attached).  There has been no change since the 
October meeting.  Scott McInnis advised the board that the County was notified of unpaid bills 
related to the BMX project at the fairgrounds.  He suggested the Board continue to make it clear 
that they issue grants and act as a creditor, not a partner. 
 
Item 3: Funding Request – Colorado DiscoverAbility (CDA) 
Bill VonStoken, discussed the interrelationship between CDA and all of the entities, except JUCO, 
that support PIAB.  Terry Harper, Executive Director, talked with the Board about the cost to 
construct and finish the interior first floor of their proposed building.  This will be a high visibility 
community gathering area and CDA requests PIAB fund this portion of the project for a total of 
$25,000.  The Board talked with Mr. Harper about the status of their fundraising so far, as well as 
an estimated ground breaking date.  Bruce Hill made a motion that the Parks Improvement Advisory 
Board make a commitment of $25,000 for finishing of the inside area of the building, contingent 
upon completion building construction and a signed lease with the City of Grand Junction.  The 
motion was seconded by Lena Elliott.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jay Valentine will make a 
notation dedicating the funds in the Budget.  
 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5     No 0  
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Item 4: Funding Request – Track Operations Building 
Paul Cain talked with the Board about the Track Operations building which will be used for School 
District 51 Track activities as well as to comply with NCAA requirements for football replay for 
Colorado Mesa University.  The building will become part of the track facility and handled similar 
to locker rooms (no extra fee to use).  Use will be controlled by the City of Grand Junction.  Scott 
McInnis made a motion to approve the track timing facility construction in the amount of $19,789.  
Greg Mikolai seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  The City will take the lead in the 
construction process.   
 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5     No 0 
 
 
Item 5:  Funding Request – CMU Track Storage 
Tom Spicer talked with the Board about some alternate storage options that had been put together 
by City staff.  Mr. Spicer indicated that the options presented would provide an acceptable solution 
and withdrew his request for funding. 
 
Other Discussion: 
Lena Elliott inquired about the turf condition in Stocker Stadium.  Rob Schoeber reported that the 
turf is failing in certain areas in its eighth year.  It was estimated to last 8 years with a single team 
and it has been getting significantly more use than that.  Staff had a testing company come look at 
the turf and their tests indicated it was in remarkable condition for its age.  They indicated it would 
be fine for play during the 2016 football season.  It is in line for replacement during the summer of 
2017. 
 
Item 6: Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:55 p.m. by acclamation. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Allison Little 
Administrative Specialist 
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